The drive for interoperable, reliable first responder communications took a step forward last week.  The House and Senate both passed budget measures with final deadlines for the transfer of analog TV spectrum to emergency use. "It was apparent after 9/11 that first responders were greatly hampered by the inability to communicate with one another," Congressman Michael Burgess (R-TX) is quoted in a said in a Lewisville (TX) Leader article. Broadcasters will retain the spectrum until the end of 2008, while the Senate bill allows them to keep the spectrum until April, 2009.  After these dates, TV will switch to all-digital, high definition broadcasting.  Some of the analog spectrum in the 700 MHZ range would be dedicated to first responder communications and the rest would be auctioned.  The Senate version devotes $1 billion of the proceeds from the auction to improving emergency communications equipment.  
Some Senators have expressed concern that the more restrictive deadline proposed by the House would not allow enough time for the spectrum auction and for analog TV users to purchase a box to convert the digital signal.  However, three years is “more than enough time for manufacturers and retailers to move low-cost digital televisions and converter-boxes into the market, for the FCC to complete the channel-allocation process, for broadcasters to finalize their digital facilities, and for government and industry to prepare consumers for the transition,” House Commerce Committee Chairman Joe Barton (R-Texas) is quoted in a Mobile Radio Technology Magazine article.  A proposal by Sen. John McCain that the Senate move up its deadline to 2008 was defeated by the Senate 69-30 this week.  VOICES will keep you updated on the House-Senate conference of this vitally important preparedness issue. 
